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Synopsis as Enacted

Brief Description: Changing requirements for claims against
local governmental agencies.

By Representatives Ludwig, Edmondson, Mastin, Reams, Scott,
Bray, Riley, R. Fisher, Grant, Rayburn, Dellwo, Van Luven,
Chandler, Zellinsky, Appelwick, Roland, Fuhrman, Kremen and
Johanson.

House Committee on Local Government
Senate Committee on Government Operations

Background: The laws relating to lawsuits against local
governments vary somewhat and, to some extent, are codified
in different parts of the statutes.

At one time the statutes for various local governments
included a requirement that, in addition to the normal
statute of limitations to bring an action, a special claim
had to be filed with the local government within 120 days of
when the damages were suffered. A lawsuit by a damaged
person against a local government would be dismissed if
either the special notice of a claim was not filed within
120 days of when the damages occurred or the actual lawsuit
was not filed within the normal statute of limitations. The
state supreme court held these special claim filing statutes
unconstitutional. Several of the special claim filing
statutes have been amended to require the claim be filed
within the normal statute of limitations period. However,
several of these statutes have not been amended to make this
change.

Separate statutes for different local governments require
the local governments to defend actions brought against
their officers and employees for damages arising out of acts
or omissions while performing their duties and to pay any
damages arising from such lawsuits.

Summary: The statutes relating to lawsuits for damages
against local governments are altered and repealed to
establish a single, uniform procedure.

Volunteers of a local government are treated like officers
or employees of a local government for purposes of the local
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government defending their actions and paying damages
arising from their actions.

When requested, a local government shall defend an officer,
employee, or volunteer if it is determined by the
legislative body, or by using a procedure created by
ordinance, that the actions of the officer, employee, or
volunteer were, or in good faith were purported to be,
within the scope of his or her duties. Monetary damages
awarded against the officer, employee, or volunteer shall be
paid by the local government if approved by the legislative
body, or if approved by a procedure created by ordinance. A
judgement creditor shall seek satisfaction against the local
government for non-punitive damages awarded in such a
lawsuit if the court finds that the officer, employee, or
volunteer was acting within the scope of his or her duties
and any judgement for non-punitive damages shall not become
a lien upon any property of the officer, employee, or
volunteer. The legislative authority may, pursuant to a
procedure created by ordinance, agree to pay an award for
punitive damages.

No bond is required of any local government for bringing a
lawsuit in a state court or local court.

Various claim statutes are amended to require the claim to
be filed within the applicable statute of limitations for
commencing a lawsuit. An action for damages against a local
government may not be commenced until 60 days have elapsed
after the claim was first presented to the local government
and the applicable statute of limitations is extended during
this 60 day period.

Votes on Final Passage:

House 97 0
Senate 45 0

Effective: July 25, 1993
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